Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Millennium Rooms, St Mawes at 7 pm on 15th April 2015

Present


        Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
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Y
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   DHu
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Y
Julian German
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N



Ralph German

   RG
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Y
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   AJ

St Just




     Public

Michael Lobb

   ML

St Just
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Paul Mace

   PM

Gerrans




Y

Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y


Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate

Chris Williams

   CW
St Just





Y

 Brian Willis

   BW

St Just





Y





 
1. Apologies received from: David Hall, Colin Hastings, Julie Johns, Graham Webb and David Spreadborough
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 18th March 2015

Acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu after which the minutes were signed by the Chairman

5. Matters Arising 
DHu expressed concern over whether planning officers are yet taking into consideration the policies contained in the Plan.
6. Chairman’s report

JS ran through his report item by item –

1 and 2 – no comment needed
3. JS explained that the MT is struggling to find volunteers to assess planning applications and pointed out that the SG have previously stated that they want consistency across the Roseland and for the Plan policies to be applied. JA suggested that if a team of 12 trained assessors could be gathered together with himself as the policy ‘expert’ and Geoff Pring as the landscape ‘expert’ the work should not be too onerous for all concerned. BW and RG volunteered to join the group.

CW asked for clarification of the process and JS and JA responded – to record all applications received, check for conformity with the Plan policies, and pass this information to the relevant parish council (JG requested that he also be informed)

JS explained this was in response to most parish councils asking for advice, and the period up until the referendum gave an opportunity to set up and test an acceptable system. JG stressed the need to check the strength of the policies, and JS added that Planning Aid had also stressed the need to monitor performance and make changes if required.
There ensued a discussion between most members present regarding the role of a Planning Assessment Group in relation to the parish council and it was agreed that the intention was to pass any advice/comment regarding conformity with the Plan to the parish council who then make a decision based on this and their local knowledge.

On the subject of training for the parish councils, it was agreed that this would be arranged after the Plan had been adopted, possibly in June.

4. JS explained that this project was a pilot which would be assisted by Nick Cahill and broadly explained the process. JH suggested and all agreed it was a good idea to approach English Heritage as he felt they may be interested in being involved.

5. JA reported a good meeting with Natasha Collings-Costello who had many good ideas and information about funding. JG supported her involvement and suggested interested parties should be invited to her presentation at the May SG meeting.

6. JS reported that the examiner was still on course to report by the end of April and a meeting has been set up for the MT with Rob Lacey on 5th May in case need to discuss her report. JS circulated copies of the supportive comments submitted to Cornwall Council by English Heritage, the National Trust and the AONB
7. JS is hopeful that St Just CLT will agree a change in their constitution which will provide the opportunity to deliver what the community want - provision of affordable housing for local people. JG suggested the ‘new’ CLT should include trustees from all parishes. All agreed that now need to find suitable land and/or suitable buildings for conversion.

8. JA explained the need to revise the Project Plan to show more realistic timelines

9. No change
10. JA asked that members give him feedback on the revamped website but there was general approval and JS praised JA for producing and maintaining a brilliant site.

Acceptance of report proposed by CW and seconded by DHu

7. Finance Report
As there have been no income or outgoings the report was presented for information only. JA confirmed that he had approximately £500 in the printing fund which should cover the pre-referendum letter with simple guide to the Plan.

JS ran through the potential future costs apart from the usual small amounts for hire of halls – costs associated with training sessions including possible payments to ‘consultants’; cost of printing copies of the approved version of the Plan for all parish councillors. JG offered assistance with printing and suggested there could be more funding available.
8. AOB

PM asked what was happening with the Design Guide – JA responded and explained that the intention was to follow on from the Conservation Area Management Plans and to produce a document that was simple, visual and encouraging. DHu reported that 4 architects have enquired as to when a Roseland specific guide would be available.

RG suggested that a source of photos could be the millennium project in Portscatho where all buildings were photographed.
Meeting closed at 8.30pm



S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 10 APRIL 2015
1. This report covers the period 14 March to 10 April 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held four meetings, on 23 and 30 March, and 9 and 10 April. Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff attended all meetings. The areas of activity have been as follows. 

3. The MT meeting on 30 March addressed the subject of creating a review panel to assess planning applications across the parishes. The MT were joined by Geoff Pring who has volunteered to help organise this activity. Currently the membership comprises Geoff, David Hubbard, Jon Smith, Helen Hastings and David Spreadborough. 

4. On 25 March Jon Smith, John Adams, Caroline Coldwell and Jim Hetherington held a preliminary meeting in Veryan to discuss ways to approach producing conservation area management plans. This was followed by a meeting on 9 April when the MT held a second meeting in Veryan and were joined by Caroline Coldwell, and Nick Cahill, Historic Environment Strategy Officer for Cornwall Council. We discussed how best to begin work on the Conservation Area Management Plans and the support that we could expect from Nick and his department. The decision was taken to begin with a pilot for Veryan to commence in early May with an appraisal of the area to be followed by a review with Nick Cahill. 

5. John Adams and David Hall attended a meeting with Julian German and Natasha Collings-Costello, County Ecologist at Cornwall Council on 31 March at County Hall to discuss a potential "Roseland Green Project". So that we can give this further consideration Natasha has been invited to make a presentation at the Steering Group Meeting in May.

6. Claire Wright has been appointed by Cornwall Council to examine our plan. She started the process at the beginning of April. In addition we have begun to receive the comments that were submitted to the six week consultation arranged by Cornwall Council in February/May. So far the comments we have seen are supportive and include submissions from Cornwall AONB, National Trust and English Heritage. I hope to provide an update at the SG meeting next week.

7. The Chairman has been invited to attend a trustees meeting of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 22 April to discuss the widening of its area of benefit to include the parishes of Gerrans, Veryan, Philleigh and Ruan Lanihorne. 

8. The MT will be reviewing the project plan and presenting an updated version at the SG meeting in May.          

9. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

10. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

11. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 16 March, Gerrans 7 April and Ruan Lanihorne AGM on 8 April.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

10 April 2015 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 15 APRIL 2015
· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 15 APRIL 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£972.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,782.68

	Balance
	£1,117.32
	


Jon Smith

Chairman

15 April 2015

